
 

 

                                     Date of issue: February 2024 

 2011 
 2010-06-16 2010 

A word from Miss 
Morrissy…. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
Thank you for another wonderful half term!  The children 
have embraced the qualities of our learning heroes:  
Team Ant, Sensible Squirrel, Tough Tortoise and Wise 
Owl in everything that they do.  It has been lovely 
celebrating the children’s achievements in all areas of life 
and learning each week.   
 
Pink and Lime class have thoroughly impressed us with 
their class assemblies where they shared the wonders of 
living life as a pirate.  We loved the singing of sea 
shanties and the tunes definitely live in our heads now! 
 
I would like to thank the wonderful Mrs Woods and Mrs 
Wilkinson for reviving our Facebook page and creating 
our very own Instagram page.  We would be delighted if 
you would follow us.   
 
Even though it has been a short half term, it has been fun 
filled and extremely busy.  As I am writing this, the PTA 
are running an eventful disco for the children of VSI! 
 
I would like to thank our wonderful teachers for all their 
hard work and enthusiasm.  Thank you to our TA’s, admin 
team, cleaners, catering team and a special shout out to 
Mr McCoy for his dedication to ensuring our school is 
safe and ready for learning! 
 
Have a wonderful half term and we will see you Monday 
19th February bright and early! 
Samantha Morrissy  

 

 
Learning Showcase 

 
Tuesday 20th February  

 
8:50am – Gold and Silver Nursery 

 
9:00am or 2:45pm – Reception,  

Year One and Year Two 

 

Dates for the next half term… 
 
20/2 – Y1 Virtual Space Workshop 
22/2 – Online safety day  
             Parent workshop 9am 
23/2 – PTA:  World Book Day costume sale 
23/2 – Purple Class Assembly 
1/3 – Turquoise Class Assembly 
4/3 – Y2 trip to Wallington Baptist church 
5/3 – Parent coffee morning 
7/3 – World Book Day 
8/3 – Green Class Assembly  
11/3 – Science Week 
12/3 – Reception to Bocketts Farm 
15/3 – Red Nose Day 
18/3 & 19/3 – Parents Evening 3:30-6pm 
21/3 – Downs Syndrome Day 
22/3 – PTA:  Mufti Day for Easter Egg Tombola 
26/3 – Epilepsy Awareness Day 
27/3 – Y2 Trip to Hampton Court Palace 
28/3 – PTA:  Easter Egg Tombola 

 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

NURSERY 

YEAR ONE YEAR TWO 

This half term, the children in Silver and Gold 
classes have been learning all about the 
story of Owl Babies. They have enjoyed 
retelling the story with actions and puppets, 
drawing and making their own owls and 
creating owl habitats using various materials. 
They have learned that owls like to hunt for 
mice, which they catch with their talons and 
that they have sharp beaks and soft feathers 
all over their bodies.  
 

 

 

Reception went on a trip to the Co Op.  They had 
a list to find the item in the shop and then go to 
the tills and pay.  We bought noodles, sauce and 
prawn crackers.  We then tasted them and they 
were delicious!  This term we have been looking 
at our community.  We have looked at the 
different ways we get to school, what occupations 
there are and celebrating Chinese New Year. 
 

 

This half term Year Two have been learning about 
famous pirates, parts of ships and how to improve 
a story. We also took part in a Chinese New Year 
dance workshop, aswell as visiting Wallington 
Baptist Church, as we are learning about 
Christianity in RE. 

In year One we have been looking at non-fiction 
and fiction books. We have identified the 
features within both and explored books to help 
us. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RECEPTION 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  

CHINESE NEW YEAR 

The children at Victor Seymour have been celebrating Chinese New Year by taking part in a dance 
workshop.  We all loved learning how to dance and learned so much from the teacher.  We also learned 

that it is the Year of the Dragon. 

   

   

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  

LOCAL FAMILY INFORMATION  

 

Community Food Shops 
 
https://suttoncommunityw
orks.org/community-
foodshop/ 
 

https://www.suttonhousin
gpartnership.org.uk/st-
helier-community-food-
shop/ 
 
  

 

 
      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Victor Seymour Coffee 

Morning 

 

Tuesday 5th March 

 

8:45am – 10:00am 

 

Come and join us for a 

hot drink, biscuit and 

chat. 

 

Sutton Parent Carers Forum 
 

https://www.suttonparentsforum.org.uk/ 
 

https://docs.google.com/for
ms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdaADtQq
M6gJW9zQtumQ_jGd0Oj_Z
lafjhBepqlD3D20GRAbw/vie

wform?usp=sf_link 

https://suttoncommunityworks.org/community-foodshop/
https://suttoncommunityworks.org/community-foodshop/
https://suttoncommunityworks.org/community-foodshop/
https://www.suttonhousingpartnership.org.uk/st-helier-community-food-shop/
https://www.suttonhousingpartnership.org.uk/st-helier-community-food-shop/
https://www.suttonhousingpartnership.org.uk/st-helier-community-food-shop/
https://www.suttonhousingpartnership.org.uk/st-helier-community-food-shop/
https://www.suttonparentsforum.org.uk/


 

 

PTA UPDATE 

Hello from VS PTA! 
 

We have come back from Christmas and after a very successful first term, rejuvenated and excited for what 2024 
has in store. 

 
We will kick things off with our School disco event for Victor Seymour pupils on Thursday 8th February. By 

the feedback already received it looks to be popular and set to be a very successful event! Thank you! 
 

We have detailed future event information on the below flyer. So please SAVE THE DATES! 
 

After half term, from Monday 19th to Wednesday 21st we will be collecting pre-loved excellent condition 
costumes in preparation for World Book Day (WBD). To those new to the school community WBD is always on 

every first Thursday of March (OR thereabouts) and is a National initiative to celebrate and to promote the 
enjoyment of books and reading. Most schools start this celebration with a day dressed up as a character from 

your child's favourite book. 
In our way to promote recycling and to keep costs down we will be selling on the donated costumes for £1 an 

item or £2 for a full outfit on Friday 23rd February after school. 
 

We will have a Mufti day on Friday 22nd March, where we will ask in return for an Easter Egg donation (any 
size.) 

 
Further information on the upcoming events will be sent closer to the time. Should you wish to find out more 

about the PTA and be involved in any of these events or share an idea please contact us via email 
on myvspta@gmail.com or to our FB page Victor Seymour PTA. 

 
Thank you for all of your support to date! 

 
VS PTA Committee 

Natasha, Claire, Maija, Lucy, Ria, Julie, Katharine & Suzanne 

 

 

mailto:myvspta@gmail.com


 

 

SENCO 

SENCO 

Recognising Emotions  
 

SELF-REGULATION is the ability to adjust level of alertness AND direct how emotions are 
revealed behaviourally in socially adaptive ways in order to achieve goals.  This encompasses: 
Self-control, Resiliency, Self-management, Anger management, Impulse control and Sensory 

regulation. 
 

 
Why teach the Zones?  

We need to teach our children GOOD coping and regulation strategies so they can help 
themselves when they become stressed, anxious, or sad. Typically, children who can self-

regulate will turn into teens who can self-regulate. Self-regulation skills are vital for the success 
and happiness of our children.  

 
WHAT ARE THE ZONES?  

There are four zones to describe how your brain and body feel.  
BLUE Zone – Your body is running slow, such as when you are tired, sick, sad or bored.  

GREEN Zone – Like a green light, you are “good to go.” Your body may feel happy, calm and 
focused. YELLOW Zone – This zone describes when you start to lose control, such as when 

you are frustrated, anxious, worried, silly or surprised. Use caution when you are in this zone.  
RED Zone – This zone is for extreme emotions such as anger, terror and aggression. When you 

are in this zone, you are out of control, have trouble making good decisions and must STOP! 
 

 
It is important that we teach the children to: 

 
 identify their feelings and levels of alertness, 

 effective regulation tools, 
 when and how to use the tools 
 problem solve positive solutions 

 understand how their behaviours influence others’ thoughts and feelings 
and most importantly 

 Independent regulation 
 



 

 

  

 

 
 

To help your child to be able to express their needs by Using Zones of Regulation it is important that 
you explain your feelings to them too so they understand how others are feeling as well as their own 

emotions.  If your child is not recognising how they are feeling themselves; you as the adult can explain 
how you think they are feeling – ‘it looks as though you are in the red zone as you are looking ‘cross’. 

This will help them learn about their own emotions and begin to think about how they can regulate 
themselves. 

When someone is in the red zone it is important that they have time to calm down before talking about 
how they are feeling and what has caused this emotion.  It is important to say to the child ‘I can see 

your cross; I will wait here when you are ready, come and talk to me when you feel calm’. 
 

Here are some ideas to help support the children with what to do to help regulate themselves when in 
the different zones. 

 
 

   

 
 

Sc   Schedules, visual timetables, warning of changes, countdowns and structuring the day can all help children 
feel less anxious and able to cope by using these this will also support the child to be in the Green zone as 

they are prepared for what is coming up or going to happen that day. 
 



 

 

  

   
 
 
 
 

Calendar for February so the children can see when they are at school or at home. 
  

 
 

Countdown to back to school during the half term holiday  

 
 



 

 

 
 
                           

 

 
VSI GOVERNING BODY UPDATE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Firstly, hello from me, Fiona Pearce, the Chair of the GB. I have been lucky enough to be part 
of VSI GB since 2017 and am delighted to have seen the school thrive over the years. I live 
locally with my husband, daughter and a new puppy who is keeping us on our toes. 
 
You may ask, what does the governing body do for the school. We work closely with the 
Greenshaw Learning Trust, Miss Morrissy and the school’s senior leaders so that together 
we can plan the school’s future and check in on its progress throughout the academic year. 
 
As well as regular meetings together, which take place in school, we each have an area of 
focus and meet regularly with subject leads; sit in on lessons; chat with staff and children 
and attend events to help ensure the school is meeting its strategic objectives in the best 
interests of the pupils and the school. 
 
Recently I have been lucky enough to go on a trip to All Saints Church with some of the 
children during which we all learnt some very interesting facts about this local landmark. I 
also heard readers from Years 1 and 2 and was thoroughly entertained with some great 
storytelling. I am looking forward to attending Phonics lessons and Reading Club this term 
and hope to meet more parents at upcoming events. 
 
Over the next few newsletters my fellow governors will send updates in the newsletter and 
we hope to cross paths with you over the months ahead. 
 
Enjoy the half term break! 
 
Fiona Pearce 
Chair of Governors 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 


